
 
 
 
      November 18, 2010 
 
 
Hon. Secretary Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Public Service Commission 
State of New York 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 
 

Re: Case 10-G-0251 – Proceeding to Investigate the Proper Ratemaking Treatment of 
Pipeline Refunds Received by Certain Utilities from Tennessee Gas Pipeline 
Company 

 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
 Enclosed for filing electronically with the Commission are the following tariff leaves 
issued by The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a National Grid New York on November 18, 
2010 to become effective on November 19, 2010: 
 
 Sixth Revised Leaf No. 85 
 Original Leaf No. 85.1 
 To P.S.C. No. 12 – GAS 
 
 These leaves are being filed in compliance with Ordering Paragraph No. 2 of the 
Commission’s Order Approving Proposed Treatment of Refunds issued on October 20, 2010 in 
the aforementioned case (October 20th Order).  The Company is directed to file tariff 
amendments to implement the Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company refunds related to PCB clean up 
costs. 
 
 Should you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at 
Melissa.Nairn@us.ngrid.com.  Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
  
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Melissa Nairn 
      Principal Analyst, Gas Pricing 
 
MN/dh 
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